
THE PRESIDENT 
OFTHE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

14 December 2015 

I would like to inform you that I intend to convene an informal meeting to brief Member States 
on the outcome of the 21 st Conference of the Parties to the United Nations Framework 
Convention on Climate Change, which was concluded on 12 December 2015 by the adoption of 
the Paris Agreement. 

This meeting will also offer an opportunity to provide a briefing on the preparations for the High 
Level thematic debate on Sustainable Development Goals, to be held at the UN headquarters in 
New York, 11-12 April 2015. 

At this briefing, we will hear interventions from: 

The President of the General Assembly, 
The Secretary General, 
The Ambassador, Permanent Representative of France, on behalf of the President of 
COP21. 

The briefing will take place on Tuesday, 15 December 2015, at 11 a.m. in the Trusteeship 
Council Chamber. 

A question and answer session with the Chef de Cabinet of the President of the General 
Assembly on the SDGs Event will follow the briefing. 

Your personnel participation will be highly appreciated. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

To all Permanent Representatives 
and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

Mogens Lykketoft 


